
                                                                                    
 

Minutes of Lions District 20-W  
Cabinet Meeting  

Saturday, March 12, 2022 
Held via Zoom 

 
 

Attendance: 

Lion Eva Bass, CS Barbara Bentley, ZC Florence Brisee, IPDG Rick Brisee, Lion Dawn Grant, PDG John 
Keene, Lion Diane Lange, Lion Pricilla Laurin, DGE Rick Laurin, Lion Cheri Mackey, Lion Bob Maxam, RC 
Holly McConchie, PDG John McDonald, ZC Ed Moore, Lion Mike O’Brien, DG Michele O’Hare, ZC Bill 
O’Mara, Lion Dave Parmon, Lion Andrea Penamora, PDG Ed Pike, Lion Verna Plummer, Lion Karen 
Russell, PDG Joan Scott, Lion Greg Sheldon, Lion Jodi Sheldon, PDG Milledge Smith, PDG Ed Stano, ZC 
Michele Thiesen, DGE Sheree Vora, Lion Joe Wagner, Lion Rita Ware, PCC Mark Whitney, Lion Sue 
Williams, ZC Jim Winkler and Lion Gayle Woodruff. 
Guests:  Nicole Borchard and Dr. Kathleen Braico 
 
Meeting Call to Order:  DG Michele O’Hare called the meeting to order at 9:29am. 

Pledge of Allegiance:  Led by Lion Verna Plummer 

Lions Prayer:  Led by Lion Gayle Woodruff 

Lions Toast:  Led by Lion Jim Winkler 

Cabinet Business: 

• Secretary Report: 
CS Barbara Bentley presented the cabinet meeting minutes from the January 16, 2022 District 
Convention. 
DG Michele asked for a motion to accept the Secretary’s Report. 

o A motion was made by RC Holly McConchie.  Seconded by Lion Florence Brisee.   
§ Motion unanimously passed 

• Treasurer Report: 
DG Michele presented the Treasurer Report that was submitted by CT Eric Unislawski (see 
attached).  She reported that MD20 and LCI dues must be paid prior to the election at the state 
convention, otherwise those delegates will be unable to vote. 
Also, we will be voting at the state convention on LCI dues increase, $3, $2, $2, over the next 
three years. 
DG Michele asked for a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report. 

o A motion was made by RC/ZC Jim Winkler.  Seconded by RC Holly McConchie.   
§ Motion unanimously passed 

• District Governor’s Report: 
DG Michele reported that the club reporting for membership was very good, and we still need 



  to work with clubs on service reporting. 
Regarding the strategic plan, as of today she has received back 90 responses from the clubs. 
DG Michele shared the list of clubs that ordered bunnies for LEI. 
She reported that at the last Council Meeting, the following positions were filled for the  
  Multiple District; GMT PDG Ed Stano, GST PDG Milledge Smith, GLT PCC Mark Whitney, Chair  
  of Sargent of Arms PDG Milledge Smith and Chair of Elections PCC Mark Whitney. 
She reported that at the recent Lions Day at the UN it was shared that there are 1.4 million  
  refugees in Poland from the Ukraine.  LCIF has a refugee link for donations for Ukraine.  Kidsight  
  is in 12 countries now.  ID Gary Brown presented about the LCI diabetes initiative. 
The district Policy Manual and By-laws are being worked on by PCC Mark Whitney, PDG  
  Milledge Smith and DG Michele.  They will be sent to everyone 30 days before the state  
  convention and will be voted on at the convention. 
The DG Testimonial will be on Friday, June 17th at the Vista at Van Patten Golf Club.  It will be  
  $40/pp and there is a room block for $149 at the Hampton Hotel on Plank Road in Clifton Park. 
An email was sent to the clubs for recommendations for district awards and they are to have  
  them back to DG Michele by April 1st so the district leadership can discuss them. 
DG Michele is contacting the clubs in our district the have RJU’s that are expiring. 
Regarding the delegate forms for the state convention, DG Michele will be contacting all the 
  Clubs to ensure they were received, either my certified mail or email.  Delegates must be in 
  person in Niagara Falls to vote on May 20-22nd.  The hospitality suite for the ID candidates will  
  be hosted in the Convention Center Friday from 7pm-11pm and Saturday from 9pm-11pm.   
  PDG John will be keeping his suite at the Hyatt as his “headquarters” for his campaign. 
For the State Convention, PDG Ed & Lion Elizabeth Stano are Credential Chairs, Lions Holly  
  McConchie & Florence Brisee Sargent of Arms, PDG Lettie Saheim nomination, PDG Joan Scott F 
  Flag Ceremony and PDG Paula and Lion Gail Woodruff Voting & Elections. 
DG Michele will be sending to the Region and Zone Chairs an email to develop an alert plan  
  within their counties.  It is hoped to have it completed by VDG Ricky Laurin’s first cabinet 
  meeting. 
PDG Theresa Whalen informed us that they are going to be doing Lobby Day on May 2nd  
  regarding hearing aid coverage.   
On April 30th & May 1st our district will be doing a joint officer training with District Y.  April 30th  
  will be in Rome NY and May 1st in Lake George & hybrid.   
DG Michele is encouraging the clubs to have their PU101s in by April 15th. 
The International Convention is in Montreal in June.  Information for registration is in our  
  Newsletter.  The Sheraton Center Hotel is the headquarter hotel for NYS. 
The Club Excellent Award application is in the newsletter and all clubs are encouraged to fill it 
  out.  It needs to be back before August 1st.  
NABA’s Gala will be held on April 1st and they will be honoring the Lions of District 20W. 
DG Michele is working with Lions Quest and St. Catherine’s Center for Children to bring a new 
  dimension to our district. 
 

 
• GRANTS: 

It was reviewed that in November the cabinet approved the NYS&BLF grant from Ogdensburg to 
be presented at the Foundation’s January board meeting and the grant from Long Lake that was 
approved to be submitted at the Foundation’s April meeting.  Cambridge also had a grant they 
wished to submit once they were able.  It was discussed that if both the Ogdensburg grant and 
Long Lake grant were closed before the NYS&BLF board meeting in August, both the Cambridge 
Grant and the Gouverneur club grants could be summited (30 days before that meeting is held). 



 
o The cabinet approved the submission of the Cambridge Lions club grant request to the 

NYS&BLF that was previously presented to the cabinet at the November cabinet meeting. 
 

PDG Milledge Smith reviewed the NYS&BLF grant request from Gouverneur.  The request is to 
fund two IV pumps for the Gouverneur Rescue Squad.  The pumps cost $1,050 each and $200 to 
calibrate. 
 

o The cabinet approved the submission of the Gouverneur grant request to the NYS&BLF 
board. 

 
• GMT Report: 

(See Attached) 
PDG Ed Stano reported that to date we have gained 87 members and lost 88 members. 
He encouraged all clubs to add plus one to their membership. 
Lion Dave Parmon suggested asking those that give money to support the Lions to join our clubs. 
 

• DGE Report: 
DGE Ricky Laurin discussed how kindness in synonymous with happiness. 
He also reported that he has been attending visitations with DG Michele to get to know the  
  clubs. 
 

• GLT Report: 
(See Attached) 
PCC Mark Whitney encouraged frequent, local orientations to progressively develop leadership 
  skills and continued online learning. 
He reported that we have 13 Certified Lions from 10 different clubs in 20W, but none have yet to  
  be assigned to a club. 
All club officers are encouraged to attend online learning courses that are free and will go on  
  your Lions learning record. 
He also encouraged all to attend the training on April 30th and May 1st. 
It was reported that Lion Priscilla Laurin with be attending the Advanced Lions Leadership 
  Institute. 
 

• GST Report: 
PDG John McDonald spoke of service being the foundation of our association and what drives  
  our membership and from our membership is where we identify future leaders. 
He stressed the importance of attending and sharing ideas about service at our cabinet meetings. 
Partnerships are a big thing we can use. 
He reported that over 80% of our clubs are reporting service regularly. 
PDG John and PCC Frank Blair have continued working on a new club in Burnt Hills/Charlton. 
  Bad weather caused a couple cancelations, but there are several people interested and they are  
  being patient and optimistic that they will have a new club. 
 

Committee Reports: 

• New Voices: 
Lion Rita Ware reported that she is not having any luck with people responding.  She asked that 



 everyone try to choose a person in their club, young adult or woman, to submit their answers to  
  the questions. 
 

• LEOS: 
Lion Joe Wagner reported that the Greenfield Lions are in the process of rebuilding their Leo  
  Club. 
There is a student at Siena College that is working on getting a club (OMEGA) at the college and  
  currently has about 20 interested members. 
 

PRESENTATION: 

 Presentation was given by Nichole Borchard about Double Up Food Bucks, currently working with  
               the Albay-Troy Lions Club.  (PowerPoint attached) 

 
Committee Reports Continued: 

• Childhood Cancer: 
Lion Diane Lange has been in contact with the Ronald McDonald House and Melodies Center and 
  reported that we can continue to help families with gas cards. 
Leos clubs can be encouraged to make out generic cards for the children at the Ronald McDonald 
  House of Melody Center. 
Looking forward to working with the Patroons on assisting with a Childhood Cancer night. 
 

• Hunger: 
Lion Bob Maxum reported that a couple of clubs asked members to bring a non-perishable food 
  item with them to the meeting for their local pantry. 
The Clinton Lions are raising money for the local pantry from shredding paperwork at the clean  
  up day in Clinton. 
LEOS are also doing work with the food pantries. 
 

• Environment: 
Lion Greg Sheldon is reaching out to clubs to start a conversation on environment. 
He is looking at things we can do in the district. 
DG Michele noted that she would be sending an email to the clubs regarding St. Catherine’s 
  Center for Children looking for help with raised gardens to grow vegetables. 
 

• Hearing: 
Lion Dave Parmon spoke about the Hearing Conservation Society. 
Four years ago, LCI cut off the affordable hearing aid program and in response to that change,  
  district 20W made some changes and streamlined the application process. 
He reported that the funding stream from recycling hearing aids has gone away.  He is  
  researching other companies that may recycle hearing aids to bring back that revenue 
  stream. 
He suggested that all clubs have a hearing chair.  Once an application is received, the chair 
  should meet with the applicant to vet them financially.  If needed, the Hearing Society would 
  get the forms from the club to chair to assist. 
DG Michele noted that the Hearing Society has given a lot of money to our clubs and we should 
  be supporting them.  It was recommended that the club hearing chair attend one meeting a  
  year of the Hearing Society. 
 



 
PRESENTATION: 

 Presentation was given by Dr. Kathleen Braico with the Glens Fall group, The Adirondack  
  Welcome Circle, that is sponsoring an Afghan family. 

 
Alert Building: 

PDG Rick Brisee spoke about the Alert Building that came about after Hurricane Sandy to respond to 
  natural disasters or weather emergencies.  It was intended for New York State, but has capabilities to  
  respond to other parts of the country, as with Kentucky where $15k in supplies were sent. 
They are now working on replacing what went to Kentucky and have replaced about half already. 
If help is needed, it must be requested by the club, not the community. 
The “alert building” members will stick the trailer with what is needed that can be picked up.  If the club 
  can’t pick it up, they will get the trailer to the area. 
All clubs in the state have access to the Alert building. 
There Alert Building is in Spenser/Ithica and they have a satellite on Long Island now.  They are looking  
  to a possibly have another satellite in the Saranac Lake area. 
They are in the process of putting the items in the alert building on the state website and hopes to have 
  that done by the state convention.  Until then, if there is an emergency, contact the District Governor. 
 
New Business: 
 
DG Michele shared that there will be a special meeting of the Cabinet on April 20th to put Lion  
  Priscilla Laurin in as 2nd Vice District Governor. 
 
Lion Priscilla Laurin read the resolution from the Chazy Lions as nomination for Ricky Laurin as  
  District Governor for 2022-2023.  (See attached) 
 
Lion Ricky Laurin read the resolution from the Chazy Lions as nomination for Priscilla Laurin as 
 2nd Vice District Govenor for 2021-2022 (will be voted on 4/20/22) (See attached) 
 
Lion Ricky Laurin read the resolution from the Chazy Lions as nomination for Priscilla Laurin as 
  1st Vice District Govenor for 2022-2023 (See attached) 
 
PDG Ed Pike read the resolution from the Galway Lions as nomination for Holly McConchie as 
 2nd Vice District Governor 2022-2023. 
 
They will all be on the ballot at the state convention. 
 
 
  
 
Having no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 1:34pm. 
 
 
Minutes prepared and respectfully submitted  
by Lion Barbara Bentley, Cabinet Secretary 
 

 



LIONS DISTRICT 20-W
BUDGET/TREASURER'S REPORTS

2020/21 2020/21 2021/22 2021/22
Approved 

Budget
Actual thru 

6/30/21
Approved 

Budget
Actual thru 

3/7/22

Beginning Balance  $         19,555.79  $            18,241.32 
 1,318 members

Income
Lions Clubs District Dues  $           4,518.00  $           4,290.00  $           3,954.00  $              4,026.00 
MD20 Dues Rebates               5,808.00               5,728.20               5,272.00                   5,011.00 
LCI District Restructuring Grant               1,452.00 
NYS & BLF Incentive Award               1,000.00 
MD20 PDG Scholarship Leader Training                   100.00                   100.00                      100.00 
GLT Funds from LCI                   400.00                   250.00                      166.67 
GMT Funds from LCI                   500.00                   250.00                      166.67 
GST Funds from LCI                   500.00                   250.00                      166.66 
District Convention/Fall Conference               1,500.00               1,360.00               1,500.00                   2,720.00 
Program Advertising - Conference/Testimonial                   200.00                   200.00 
District Cabinet Meetings               2,700.00                   520.00               2,700.00                   2,640.00 
Pins Sold                   250.00                   350.00                   400.00                      188.00 
Misc - Raffles, Peace Posters               1,000.00                   340.00                   500.00 
50/50 Tickets                   400.00                   158.00                   300.00                      398.00 
Testimonial Tickets               4,000.00               1,364.00               4,000.00 
District KOB - Club Donations                   200.00                   200.00                   200.00 
District MJF - Club Donations                   450.00                   600.00                   450.00 
District RJU - Club Donations                   200.00                     50.00                   200.00 
DG Gift - Club Donations                   500.00                   500.00 
Leo's Grant               1,000.00 
Public Relations Grant               5,000.00 
Other Income                   500.00                   200.00                   500.00                        10.00 
DG Project - Club Donations

Total Income  $         25,178.00  $         16,160.20  $         27,526.00  $            15,593.00 

Expenses
International Convention Incoming 1st VDG  $           1,000.00  $           1,000.00 
1st VDG Expenses               1,500.00               1,210.52               1,500.00                   1,014.54 
2nd VDG Expenses                   500.00                   400.00                   500.00 
USA Canada Forum                   750.00 
MD-20 Convention               1,600.00                   493.50               1,600.00 
MD 20 Leadership Training Conference               2,500.00  ***               2,875.00                   1,400.00 
GLT Expenses                   750.00                   866.90                   750.00 
GMT Expenses                   750.00                   750.00 
GST Expenses                   650.00                   597.52                   750.00                      416.60 
Hospitality Suite                   500.00                   500.00 
District Leadership Training                   750.00                   500.00                      702.99 
District Directory               1,275.00               1,255.00               1,235.00                   1,235.00 
Pins (DG, MD 20, International)               1,500.00               1,037.50               1,000.00                   1,620.00 
District Convention/Fall Conference               2,000.00               2,258.84               2,000.00                   4,270.46 
International Director Visit Expenses                   500.00                   373.00                   500.00                      366.14 
District Cabinet Meetings               2,400.00                     80.25               2,400.00                   1,432.00 
Cabinet Supplies - badges, postage, etc                   300.00                   300.00                      252.63 
Minor Equipment & Zoom                   300.00                   813.14                   500.00                      250.60 
Peace Poster                   275.00                   275.00                      155.00 
Testimonial - Meal               3,500.00               3,915.73               3,500.00                      250.00 
Testimonial - Awards/Gifts                   500.00                     56.71                   500.00 
Website                   204.00                   210.00 
District MJF Award               1,000.00               2,000.00               1,000.00 
District KOB Award                   500.00                   500.00                   500.00 
District RJU Award                   300.00                   300.00                   300.00 
Vision of Hope Award                   300.00                   300.00 
DG Gift                   500.00                   500.00 
Banking Expenses                     60.00                     60.00 
Leo Leadership Conference                   352.00                   215.00 
New Leo Club Startup Expenses (3)                   600.00 
MD-20 Diabetes Grant                      767.00 
Cyber Security                   440.00 
Misc costs not captured elsewhere                     50.00                   460.06                   100.00                      292.90 

Total Expense  $         25,460.00  $         17,474.67  $         27,910.00  $            14,425.86 

Net Income/(Loss)  $            (282.00)  $         (1,314.47)  $            (384.00)  $              1,167.14 

Ending Balance (should match check book)  $         18,241.32  $            19,408.46 

***    $1,125 ck returned



 

                                                               GMT Report 
         March  12, 2022 

 

Hello Members of District 20W, 

It looks as though things regarding the COVID virus are getting better. I think we still 
need to be careful, but we should be able to move forward and start meeting on a 
regular basis. Hopefully, we can get back to our service projects and fund raising. We 
also can get back to regular membership efforts. This includes new members and 
retaining our existing members. Presently we have added 85 new members, but have 
lost 88 members for a net gain of -3. The fact that we have added 85 new members 
indicates that we are gaining members. We need to pay more attention to our existing 
members. Twenty one of our clubs have a net minus in membership. If every club sets 
their sights on ending the year with a net plus 1, we will be on our way to building 
stronger clubs and a stronger district. 

Please just remember that your Governor and her leadership team are here to help you 
in any way that we can to build your club. We truly believe that it’s your club your way. 
We don’t look to change your club, we want to help you continue service to your 
community. Remember, your zone and region chairs are your local leadership whose job 
is to stay in contact with your clubs to offer their help and communicate to the 
Governor what your needs are. If any club would like me to come to your club, don’t 
hesitate to contact me directly. 

YIL, 

PDG Ed Stano 

Home phone – 518-893-7150 

Cell phone – 518-879-5757 

Email – estanojr@nycap.rr.com 



Global Leadership Team 
Report  

District 20-W 

To: District Cabinet and 20-W Lions Members 

From: PCC Mark Whitney, GLT Coordinator 

Date: March 12th, 2022 

2021-2022 Goal: 

Encouraging Frequent Local Orientation for Individual Club Members and Progressively 
Developing Leadership Skills with a Hybrid Onsite/Online Continuous Learning Curriculum 
for All Club Members, Club Officers, District Zone Chairs and Cabinet Positions.  

Supporting the Global Membership Approach : Building Teams, Visions, Plans, and Success. 
• Updated our District GMA Progress with Attendance at All Monthly GMA Meetings 
• GMA Opt-in and 2022-2023 Goal Updates Available on GMA Status Sheet (Online) 
• DGE Goals and Action Plans In-Process and Due by May 30th.                       

Continuing Online Interactive Certified Guiding Lion Workshops 
• Currently 13 Unassigned Certified Guiding Lions from 10 Clubs in 20-W. 
• Next Online Interactive CGL Workshop Scheduled for Saturday, March 26th. 

Providing Monthly Communications Between MD20 District GLT Coordinators Via Zoom 
• November 18th and December 16th 
• Monthly on 4th Monday @ 7:30pm (February 28th, March 28th, April 25th) 
• May 20th-22nd MD20 State Convention : Niagara Falls 
• June 24th-28th LCI Convention : Montreal 

Participating in GAT Area 1-F Monthly Update Status Meetings 
• Upcoming Schedule (Link is http://gatroom.lionwinster.com) 

o 7pm Monday, April 4th 
o 7pm Monday, May 2nd  “GMA Build Success Session” 
o 7pm Monday, June 6th  

Mentoring the FVDG/DGE with the Development of their 2022-2023 S.M.A.R.T. Goals and 
Action Plans Along with the “GMA Build A Plan” Training. 



Please Note:  The Slates of Candidates for Your Club Officer Positions should be Presented 
this Month Ahead of Your Club Elections in April. By April 15th, or Directly After the Club 
Completes its Elections, the Club Secretary or President May Report Club Officers and 
Directors via MyLCI or Using the Officers Reporting Form PU101. 

• All Club Officers are Highly Encouraged to Participate in the Online Learning Center 
Courses and Complete the Learning Paths for their New Club Office Responsibilities.  

• Leadership Training is Available throughout the Year Via MyLion ‘LEARN’ Courses, 
Our District 20-W Live and Zoom Courses, Newsletters, Emails, and Numerous Web 
Links to e-Books and other Resources. 

We have an Ongoing Goal to Increase Club Officer Attendance and Improve Leadership 
Training Reporting to More Accurately Record Monthly Reporting Metrics:  
(Reported As of March) 

TRAINING FOR ALL LIONS MEMBERS OF DISTRICT 20-W: 

• Club & Cabinet Officers, Service, Membership, Marketing & Social Media 
o April 30th Rome, NY @ Delta Lake (Onsite & Zoom) 
o May 1st Lake George @ Marriott (Onsite & Zoom) 

• Onsite: FVDG/DGE Training for FVDG Ricky Laurin in Binghamton April 1st – 3rd.  

• SVDG Priscilla Laurin Accepted to the LCI Advanced Lions Leadership Institute 
o Attending in Calgary, Canada : March 26th – 28th. 

Respectfully submitted, 

PCC Mark Whitney, GLT Coordinator

Calendar of Future Scheduled Training Events;



                                     Lion Club International 
                                              District 20W 
                                             Chazy Lion Cub 
                                     Cabinet Meeting Report 
                                              March 3, 2022 
 
    Activities/Donations: 

• Chazy Central Rural School Eye screening 

• Champlain Learning Center Eye screenings 

• Hosted a Membership night (pizza and wings) bring a friend 

• Visit from IDA Smitty 

• Visit from Lion John McDonald  

• Dinner/meeting DG Michelle O’Hara and PCC Mark Whitney  

• DG O’Hara inducted New Lion member 

• $1,000.00 Donation to Santa Night in memory 

• $ 100.00 Christmas Magic Donation  

• Ring the Bell for the Salvation Army 

• $ 640.00 donation for Diabetes 

• $299.98 Donation to Candy Cane Lane 

• Two Lions worked, prepared and serve food for the Salvation Army 

• $160.00 donation to the school yearbook 

• $250.00 donation to Stewarts matching gift 

• $300.00 for Bowling for the Blind fund raiser 

• $ 350.00 for student for Hoby Conference 

• $100.00 donation to the Lions Alert Building 

• $1000.00 for Graduate scholarship’s to 4 Students from Chazy Central, 

Northeastern Central and Adirondack Central Schools 

• $400.00 for Holiday baskets and 16 turkeys 

• $500.00 donation for the Senior Class 

• $200. Ferry pass for Cancer patient 

• Attended Cabinet meetings 

• Attended the 20W convention 

• Lion Barb Bentley speaker on Diabetes 

• Orientation for new members 



• Induction of two new members 

• Speaker on food shelf  

• $1200.00 Brandel Murphy grant matching for the backpack program 

• $200.00 donation for the North Country Cancer Fund 

• Hosted Turkey Night 

• $100 NY State Bermuda Foundation  

• Bowling for Blindness 

• Attending the Wall of Heels (Veterans Wall) 

 

 
 
 
Future Plans/Activities 

• Golf Tournament 

• Chazy Lions Old Home Day 

• Turkey Night 

• Continue to assist with the Salvation Army 

• Ring the Bell for Salvation Army 

• Working on Environment projects 

• Winter Weekend 

 

 



CLINTON LIONS CLUB 
CABINET MEETING REPORT  

MARCH 12, 2022 – SARATOGA SPRINGS, NY  
 
 

Page 1 of 1 
 

      
� ACTIVITIES/DONATIONS: 
 

• Eight club members join other community volunteers at our local Food Pantry on a monthly basis to 
distribute/package food to the food-insecure in our area. The distribution takes place in the parking lot of 
Annunciation Church in Clark Mills, NY. Patrons remain in their vehicles and food staples, produce and 
personal hygiene items are placed in their vehicles. On average 450 - 500 families (750 – 900 
individuals) receive supplemental assistance each month.  

• Conducted our annual White Cane Fundraiser at three locations in our village the week end before 
Christmas after a two-year hiatus due to COVID. It turned out to be our most successful White Cane 
fundraiser to date as thirteen club members solicited donations from village residents and visitors to our 
community.  

• The monthly collection of used eyeglasses from containers previously placed at established businesses in 
and around our community continues. Every month we collect approximately 165 pair of glasses.   

• Procured 600 Diabetes Bookmarks from LCI, affixed our club information and distributed them to 
clients at a recent monthly food distribution and to participants in a pre-holiday road race sponsored by 
our local Chamber of Commerce.  

• Organized and staffed the majority of bellringers for the annual Red Kettle Campaign for the Salvation 
Army unit in our community. Because of this partnership, the local unit of the Salvation Army 
reimbursed our local food pantry for food supplies supplied to twenty-four underprivileged families 
from our school district this Holiday Season.  

• Recent donations to charitable and other non-profit organizations totaling in excess of $2,800. Included 
in these donations were: Kirkland Bloodmobile, Hospice, Utica Rescue Mission, MD-20 Alert, LCIF, 
Lions Eye Bank, our two Town Volunteer Fire Departments, Central Oneida County Volunteer 
Ambulance Corps (COCVAC), Rise Against Hunger (RAH) and our local Chamber of Commerce. 

   
� FUTURE PLANS/ACTIVITIES: 
 

• Participate in our Annual Community Collection Day (May 14th); will be providing traffic control and 
sponsoring commercial shredder for resident’s confidential documents. 

• Continue monthly collection of used eyeglasses from previously established area business locations.   
• In cooperation with Guidance Departments at three local area school districts, present six (6) graduating 

seniors with monetary recognition awards to assist in furthering their education. 
• Continuing to join forces with other community volunteers in the monthly distribution of food to the 

food-insecure in our area at our local Food Pantry.  
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Lion Jim Winkler, Secretary 
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LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL DISTRICT 20-W  

GOUVERNEUR LIONS CLUB    

REPORT February 2022 

ACTIVITIES/DONATIONS:  

• Restoring Past President Plague 
• Supported $100 tickets 
• New Lions costume 
• Medicine bottles for Malawi 
• Eyeglasses sent to NJ 
• Donation to Freedom Guide Dogs 
• Keep donation jars at two businesses in town 
• Collect from Bottle Redemption center 
• Donation to sick child in Gouverneur to cover expenses 
• Donation to United Way of Northern N.Y. 
• Donation to support member 
• Donation to Riverview park 
• Donation to person with cancer 
• Donation of fuel oil and expenses for local person with cancer 
• New Optometrist to help with our Lions Club 
• Donation to Camp Abilities 
• Member of Chamber of Commerce 
• Donation to Scholarship fund 
• Purchase of Math Window and algebra tiles for blind child at local school 
• Thanksgiving dinner – donations to local church 

FUTURE PLANS/ACTIVITIES & DONATIONS:  

• Gather budget and manpower for Gouverneur Mini Golf updates 
• Christmas Tree Sales – December 2022 
• Auction – April 2022 
• Committee on updating By-Laws 
• Spaghetti Dinner – March 2022 
• Chicken BBQ – May 2022 
• Golf Tournament – June 2022 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Lion Lisa Dunkelberg, Secretary Gouverneur Lions Club  

 



 

 

ACTIVITES & DONATIONS: 

• September: 4th- Cars & Coffee $466.50 to Town of Greenfield Rec Programs (this was a collective 
from 4 shows), 11th and 12th- Town Wide Garage Sale- Vendor sales were $450.00 and Silent 
Auction sales were $296.00, 25th- cooked for Camp Abilities open house at the Saratoga County 
Fairgrounds in Ballston Spa. 

• October: 9th we had our 36th Charter night. We had a great turn out and everyone enjoyed 
ourselves.  

• November and December: Christmas tree sales approx. $2241, 10th- Christmas Tree Pop Up 
overall profit $319.00 

• February: 9th- Inducted 1 new member into our club, 26th- Mardi Gras  

• March: 9th- Inducted 3 new members into our club 

• $100.00- Camp Badger 

• $100.00- Central Assoc Of The Blind 

• $250- Freedom Guide Dogs 

• $125.00- Hearing Society 

• $100.00- NABA 

• $500.00- Project Lift  

• $100.00- RMDH 

• $100.00- Sight Society  

FUTURE PLANS/ACTIVITES & DONATIONS: 

• Cars & Coffee- June 4th, July 2nd, August 6th, and September 3rd  

• Town Wide Garage Sale- September 10th and 11th 

• Christmas Trees- On or around November 19th (Date could change) 

• Christmas Pop Up- December 3rd and 10th  

Lion Andrea Penamora 

Secretary 

Town of Greenfield Lions Club 

 

Town	of	Greenfield	Lions	Club	
PO	Box	188	

Greenfield	Center,	NY	12833	
TownOfGreenfieldLionsClub@gmail.com		

 
 

 



SARATOGA SPRINGS LIONS CLUB 
 
The following is a summary of activities in which the Saratoga Springs Lions Club has 
participated or has been engaged in planning since the last District Cabinet Meeting held in 
early November: 
 
* November 14 - District Diabetes Chair Lion Barbara Bentley organized an event, "Education 
and Awareness re: Diabetes and Prediabetes," held at Bob's Trees in Galway. The informational 
event, which included a Diabetes Walk and raffle, was held in conjunction with Diabetes 
Awareness Day. Lions from throughout Zone A as well as diabetes professionals were in 
attendance. 
 
* November 25 - The 20th Annual Christopher Daley 5K Turkey Trot was run on Thanksgiving 
Day with Saratoga Springs Lions once again volunteering to assist in traffic control and other 
capacities. 
 
* December 4 & February 12th - Camp Abilities Saratoga Virtual Mini-Camps were conducted 
via Zoom whereby camp specialists delivered stimulating adaptive sports sessions and thematic 
activities to campers who participated from the comfort of their home. 
 
* December 17 - The annual Saratoga Springs Lions vs. Rotary Holiday Kettle Ring-off took place 
along Broadway in downtown Saratoga Springs. Within a three hour time frame, bell ringers 
greeted passersby who generously donated $2,662 to the red kettles, all of which directly 
benefited The Salvation Army, Saratoga Springs Corps. 
 
* December 21 - The Childhood Cancer Committee purchased thirty $20 Stewarts gas cards 
which were distributed to families who are traveling regularly to and from Albany to visit a child 
family member at either the Ronald McDonald House or the Melodies Center for Childhood 
Cancer & Blood Disorders. 
 
* January - The postponement of our club's annual Food Pantry Drive (previously scheduled for 
January 15th) did not deter Saratoga Springs Lions from delivering food and monetary 
donations directly to local food pantries. As in the past, our Lions continue to provide relief to 
members of our community who experience food insecurity issues. 
 
* January 16 - A number of Saratoga Springs Lions attended the District 20-W Convention, 
either in person at the Courtyard by Marriott in Lake George or via Zoom. Designated delegates 
cast their electronic votes that morning in the District primary election for International 
Director. PDG Lion John McDonald prevailed and is now the District 20-W endorsed candidate 
who will go on to seek the endorsement of MD-20 in a statewide election scheduled to take 
place May 22nd in Niagara Falls, NY. 
 
* March 1 - The Saratoga Springs Lions Scholarship Committee made their applications available 
online and began accepting applications from upcoming June 2022 graduates currently enrolled 



in a Saratoga Springs high school. Over $20,000 will be awarded to deserving scholarship 
recipients who will continue to pursue their educational studies in either an academic or 
vocational program. 
 
* March 1 - Camp Abilities Saratoga began accepting applications from campers interested in 
attending the 2022 in-person camp that will be held July 31st through August 6th on the 
campus of Skidmore College. It should also be noted that CAS board members have been busy 
delivering presentations (both in person and via Zoom) in an effort to generate interest and 
financial support from other Lions Clubs throughout District 20W. 
 
* March - Due to the winter COVID surge and time constraints in organizing the Trivia Night 
(previously scheduled to be held Friday, March 11th, at the Canfield Casino, Congress Park, 
Saratoga Springs, NY) it was decided to postpone the event until early October 2022. 
 
Upcoming Events: 
 
* Camp Abilities Saratoga - Yet another Virtual Mini-Camp will be conducted via Zoom on April 
2nd. 
 
* Chocolate Bunnies - The Saratoga Springs Lions Club will once again engage in its annual 
Spring sale of chocolate bunnies (both dark and milk chocolate) at various public venues. 
 
* Brewseum - The previously postponed and rescheduled 9th Annual Night at the Brewseum 
remains on the calendar, scheduled for Friday, April 22nd, from 6:00 PM to 9:30 PM (VIP Hour 
5PM-6PM.) As in the past, this craft beer, wine and food-tasting event will take place at the 
Canfield Casino in Congress Park, Saratoga Springs. (The event is for those 21 years of age and 
older, with ID required.) 
 
* Zone A Social - Saratoga Springs Lions look forward to attending a Zone Social to be held 
Tuesday, April 26th at the C&R Restaurant in the Town of Galway (Route 29.) 
 
* MD-20 Convention - A number of Saratoga Springs Lions are looking forward to attending the 
98th Annual MD-20 Convention of New York State and Bermuda which is scheduled to take 
place Friday, May 20th through Sunday, May 22nd in Niagara Falls, NY. The statewide election 
for International Director will be held during the convention on May 22nd. A Hospitality Room 
hosted by PDG Lion John McDonald will be set up at the convention site to promote PDG Lion 
John’s candidacy for International Director. 
 
* Memorial Duathlon & 5K - The Duathlon Committee continues to prepare for its featured 
event, The 2022 Memorial Duathlon & 5K, scheduled for Sunday, May 29th, at the Saratoga 
Casino Hotel. 
 



* The 2022 Dave Carr, Sr. Memorial Golf Tournament is on the calendar as a Spring event, set 
for June 22nd with a rain date of June 29th. The tournament will be played at Brookhaven Golf 
Course in Porter Corners. 
 
Other News: 
 
* Therapeutic Horses of Saratoga, Inc. provides services to Saratoga County through various 
means including rescuing, retraining and utilizing retired racehorses in their Equine Assisted 
Learning therapeutic mental health program. This organization also generously provides stable 
facilities for horses of the Saratoga Springs Police Department’s mounted patrol. THS, Inc. is 
currently in need of increased paddock facilities to better meet their needs. The cost of 
installation of the expanded paddock would be greatly reduced with the input of Lions 
volunteer manpower. Saratoga Springs Lions are looking forward to working side by side with 
other Lions from throughout the Zone who have also embraced this meaningful community 
project. 
 
* The Saratoga Springs Lions Club continues to support organizations and individuals within as 
well as beyond our community whose needs are consistent with the Lions' dedicated service 
activities. Some of the local organizations that have recently received financial donations 
include: Toys For Tots, The Salvation Army (Saratoga Springs Corps), Lifeworks Community 
Action (Adopt-A-Family Thanksgiving Baskets), Kentucky Lions Club (disaster relief fund through 
LCIF),  NABA, Wreaths Across America, Beyond My Battle, The Eye Institute at Albany, Saratoga 
Children's Theatre, Saratoga Springs Athletic Community Hall of Fame, Saratoga Bridges, 
Saratoga Springs Little League, and The Children's Museum at Saratoga. Also, the Hearing and 
Sight Committees continue to provide hearing aids and eyeglasses to individuals who qualify for 
assistance. 
 
Yours in service, 
 
Lion Susan Williams, Secretary 
Saratoga Springs Lions Club 
 
 
 



Lions Club of Utica  
 

Lions Club of Utica provided seventeen turkeys and several cases of vegetables and 

also fruit to to The Utica Fire Dept .to serve seventeen families for Thanksgiving Dinner. 

Lion President Antonetta has been helping out families in need of food and 

transportation to doctors appts. and grocery shopping.  

Lions have participated in  purchasing several raffle tickets  Sauquoit Lions 

annual  raffle Christmas Fundraiser and Brandel-Murphy Youth Foundation and local  in 

the community area. 

Lions volunteered to help out the Leos Clubs of 20-Y and 20-W  in serving 300  on 12-4-

21these meals were donated by the Leos Clubs through a grant awarded by the Lions 

Club International Foundation  meals were served in  collaboration with the Utica Food 

Pantry.300 hundred bags were prepared. Also Lion Club of Utica made a donation  to 

the Leos Club. 

Lions had a speaker on 12-6-21 Master Chief Mark Williamson of Taps,  DG Michele 

Puleo O'Hare  was in visitation of our club at the time. 

A $500 donation has been given in honor of Taps The Ultimate Military Tribute to our 

Veterans. 

Lions Club of Utica are making  arrangements to do a service project with Taps in 

planting flowers beds in the Utica area. 

12-8-22 Lion Allen presented a check to CABVI of $3000 .Other Lions did no attend due 

to COVID restrictions. 

2-7-22 Lions Club of Utica had a speaker Michael Pelton manager of Walmart Vision 

Center to partner with our club in providing twenty-four pairs of eye glasses to 

underserved individuals with no insurance. 

Lions are making plans for Lion Susan Williams to make a presentation for our club in 

regards to Camp Abilities of Saratoga . 

Nick Poccia Memorial Scholarship applications are in the process of being sent out to 

Notre Dame /Proctor High School.Three scholarships for Proctor Seniors / three 

scholarships for Notre Dame Seniors  for Community Service. 

Lions have collected 350 pairs of glasses 

Lions continue to have a bottle and can drive. 

 

Lions Club of Utica are working  on our fundraiser for White Cane Day hopefully for the 

month for May. 

 

Submitted by :Antonetta Panuccio (President) 

 
 



Bethlehem Lions Club  
 
We have donated to Cabvi, we have donated to a deaf student in Glenmont monies to 
pay an interpreter as she plays LaCrosse. Donations made to The Barton Ctr. & Camp 
Badger, Tri Village Little League and Community Hospice. Stamps for Veterans, 
eyeglasses, hearing aids on going collecting.  Chocolate Easter Bunnies.  Added a new 
member. 
 
Liza Tougher, Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
Hartford/NY Mills/Whitestown Lions  
 
Our monthly meetings have been sporadic based on the fluctuating COVID numbers in 
the county. 
In February, we held a smaller, officer's meeting to discuss future plans and goals. We 
are definitely planning on a full meeting next Tuesday March 8th. District Governor 
Michele O'Hare will be joining us at that meeting. We have been able to proceed with a 
couple of projects in the past months. We collected, sorted, counted and boxed 532 
pairs of used eyeglasses and delivered them to CABVI. We collected nine used hearing 
aids and sent them to the Hearing Conservation Society. Two members of our club 
attended the District 20W Convention on January 16th, via Zoom. Our Election 
Delegate, Bob Porter, electronically cast his ballot for the International Director 
candidate.  We sent a donation to Freedom Guide Dogs. A project that we hope to 
launch now that COVID numbers seem to be improving is a drive through spaghetti 
dinner.  
 
Yours in Lionism, 
Sara Porter 
Secretary, New Hartford/NY Mills/Whitestown Lions Club 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Town of Schroon Lions 
 
Creating brochures and have them in local businesses.  They include membership 
application for club and Diabetes Awareness Brochure.  Currently completing a 
Brochure on recycling eye glasses and hearing aids.  Current fund raiser is our annual 
ice out contest.  Members are selling tickets.  Distributed Food Baskets to 46 families in 
2 towns for Christmas.  Completed our scratch and win raffle.  Contributed $1,000 to 
local library.  $550 each to 3 students for the second half of their college scholarship. 
 
PDG Bet Manley 
 
 
 











NEW YORK STATE AND BERMUDA LIONS 

STANDARD GRANT APPLICATION 

SUBMITTED BY  

CAMBRIDGE LIONS CLUB (8261) 

PO BOX 292 CAMBRIDGE, NY 12816 



Grant Proposals 

Grant proposals may originate from any Foundation 

Trustee on behalf of any club or district in MD20. The 

proposal must certify the significance of the need, the 

social value and the operational feasibility of the project. 

Cabinet certification is required for all standard grants 

applications and is to be evidenced by the submission of 

the minutes of the cabinet meeting at which the 

application was certified. 

All standard grants require matching funds. 

The completed grant application must be received by the 

Foundation 30 days in advance of the next Foundation 

meeting. 

No more than one grant will be made per sub-district at 
any given trustees meeting. 

NYS&BLF grant funds are intended for projects in the 
development stages or for projects in progress. 

NYS&BLF grant funds are not intended to repay loans or 
establish reserve funds. 

The grant application must be reviewed and signed by 
one (1) off the three (3) district NYS&BLF Trustees 

The grant recipient must close the grant by submitting a 
thorough report upon the completion of the project to the 

Secretary of the New York State and Bermuda Lions 
Foundation. 

New York State and Bermuda Lions Foundation 

P.O. Box 445 

Glen Head, NY. 11545 

www.nysblf.org 

Types of Standard Grants 

Humanitarian Grants: 

Humanitarian Service Grants may be issued for 
permanent communal programs or institutes which 
satisfy humanitarian needs in harmony with the 
objectives of Lionism. 

Vocational Assistance Grants: 

Vocational Assistance Grants may be issued for 
programs meeting a broad range of educational and 
training programs which provide a means for people 
to become self-supporting or to improve upon their 
economic and social well- being. Funds shall not be 
granted to individuals for such purposes. 

Operational Grants: 

Operational Grants will provide supplemental funding 
for day to day operational needs of supported 

activities. These grants need 75% approval of the 
duly constituted Board of Trustees. 

Please note 
Not all of the grant regulations are listed in this 

brochure.  It is highly recommended that applicants 
work closely with their District Trustees to help insure 

a successful grant application. 

NEW YORK STATE AND 

BERMUDA LIONS FOUNDATION 

Standard Grant Application 



Standard Grant Application    This grant application is to be fully filled out and all questions answered or the grant will be sent back as incomplete. Attach additional pages 
where required.  The grant application must be received at the Foundation office at least 30 days prior to the next scheduled meeting. Grants received after the 30 day 
deadline has passed will be reviewed at the next following Board of Trustee meeting. 

The signed and fully completed grant application along with all attachments including one (1) copy of the complete cabinet minutes must be submitted in one package. If 
the cabinet minutes will not be available to permit a timely submission of the completed application to the Foundation, the Cabinet Secretary may submit a form to affirm 
that the grant application has been certified by the Cabinet. This form still is subject to the 30 day rule and must be included in the application package.  The form is 
available for download on the NYS&BLF website (https://www.nysblf.org). Please note: The full cabinet minutes must still be submitted when available. Checks for 
successful grants will not be released until the full cabinet minutes are received. 

1. District or Club applying for grant:  _____________________________________________________________
2. Address: _________________________________________________________________________________
3. Name of contact person:  ____________________________________________________________________

Address:  _________________________________________________________________________________
Phone:  _________________________________
Email:  __________________________________

4. Name of Club President or District Governor:  _____________________________________________________
5. Other Club Officers/District Officers:  Attach additional sheet.
6. What project will the grant be used for?  Attach a description and detailed plan of the project. Describe existing conditions and give detailed reasons justifying the

project.  Include description of the project, blueprints, brochures and photographs.
7. Total cost of the project:  ______________________________________________________________________
8. Grant amount requested:  _____________________________________________________________________
9. Amount of matching funds available:  ____________________________________________________________
10. Estimated number of individuals to be served by the project:  _________________________________________
11. Geographical area to be served:  _______________________________________________________________
12. Impact on community if the project is not implemented:  Attach additional sheet.
13. Timetable for implementation:  __________________________________________________________________
14. Describe how the project will be identified as a Lions supported program.  Describe promotional plans.  Attach sheet.
15. Cabinet meeting minutes in their entirety showing certification of the grant application must be submitted.  Attach sheet.
16. If approved, who should grant check be made payable to?  ____________________________________________

What address should it be mailed to?  _____________________________________________________________

Signature of District Trustee:  ________________________________________      Date:  ___________________ 

A grant may not be open more than 180 days without grants committee approval and there can only be two (2) open grants from each district at one time. Grant 
applications must be sent via USPS and addressed to: 

New York State and Bermuda Lions Foundation 
P.O. Box 445 

Glen Head, NY. 11545 

Office use only:  Grant number:  ___________________ Date received at office:  _________________ 

Rev 4/1/20 


NYSBLF GRANT APPLICATION: 

GAZEBO RESTORATION PROJECT BY CAMBRIDGE LIONS CLUB 

5. Other Club Officers/District Officers:

See attached Club Officer List and Village of Cambridge list. 

6. What Project will the Grant be used for:

The Gazebo that is in Memorial Park in Cambridge has fallen into disrepair and is in desperate 
need of new flooring and supports, along with historically accurate lattice work, railings and 
roofing. Estimates to repair range near $20k in repairs.  

12. Impact on Community if Project is not Implemented:

Without the necessary repairs the structure risks further dilapidation. Located in Memorial 
Park, adjacent to the Cambridge Public Library, the gazebo acts as a bandstand for the Lions 
Summer Concert Series, a centerpiece to Christmas in Cambridge celebration and the 
Cambridge Lions Remembrance Trees, and as an outdoor learning room for our summer 
student programs with the Cambridge Public Library. 

14. Describe How the Project will be identified as a Lions Supported Program:

The gazebo has been a prominent part of the Cambridge community since its inception at the 
Great Cambridge Fair from 1890- 1943. The Great Cambridge Fair was the precursor to the 
Washington County Fair and widely attended for many years. In 1974 as part of Cambridge’s 
bicentennial celebration, the gazebo was moved from the old fairgrounds to “Lions Park” 
adjacent to Cambridge Central School. In 1984 “Lions Park” was updated with picnic tables and 
benches to allow more people to enjoy the nightly concerts at the gazebo. In 2012 the gazebo 
was moved to its current location in Memorial Park, since then it annually played host to the 
Cambridge Lions Summer Concert Series and the Holidays Eternal Illumination. A plaque will be 
permanently displayed memorializing the restoration and importance of the Gazebo in the 
Cambridge Community. 



English Deutsch Español Français Italiano Português Suomi Svenska हिंदी 日本語 한국어 中文(简体) 中文(繁體)

Announcements

Club Secretary James Griffith Message Center Logout

MyLCI

Return to your Lion Account

My Profile
 Select a different title


Home My Lions Club  My District  My Multiple District 

CAMBRIDGE (8261) - District 20 W - NY UNITED STATES

Officers
Select Term
Select Term
 Officer Type Officer Type Add Local TitleAdd Local Title

Show 30 Page 1  of 1 Sort by Rank

Current Year - Lions Club Officers - 10 title(s) found

Club President Bogle, Carman   7/1/2021 -6/30/2022

Member ID: 4367805
Member Address

6 N Park st
Cambridge,NY 12816
UNITED STATES

Officer Address
6 N Park st
Cambridge,NY 12816
UNITED STATES
Home 518-252-1008
E-mail carmanbogle@yahoo.com

End Officer Term

Club First Vice President Vacant

This position is currently vacant.
Add Officer

Club Second Vice President Vacant

This position is currently vacant.
Add Officer

Club Secretary Griffith, James   7/1/2021 -6/30/2022

Member ID: 3210653
Member Address

119 EAST MAIN STREET
CAMBRIDGE,NY 12816
UNITED STATES

Officer Address
119 EAST MAIN STREET
CAMBRIDGE,NY 12816
UNITED STATES
Home 315-269-5370
Mobile 315-269-5370
Work 518-793-8818 Ext. 103
E-mail pdgjamesgriffith@gmail.com

End Officer Term

Club Treasurer Griffith, James   7/1/2021 -6/30/2022

Member ID: 3210653
Member Address

119 EAST MAIN STREET
CAMBRIDGE,NY 12816
UNITED STATES

Officer Address
119 EAST MAIN STREET
CAMBRIDGE,NY 12816
UNITED STATES
Home 315-269-5370
Mobile 315-269-5370
Work 518-793-8818 Ext. 103
E-mail pdgjamesgriffith@gmail.com

End Officer Term

Club Membership Chairperson Vacant

This position is currently vacant.
Add Officer

Club LCIF Coordinator Bogle, Carman   7/1/2021 -6/30/2022

Member ID: 4367805
Member Address

6 N Park st
Cambridge,NY 12816
UNITED STATES

Officer Address
6 N Park st
Cambridge,NY 12816
UNITED STATES
Home 518-252-1008
E-mail carmanbogle@yahoo.com

End Officer Term

Club Service Chairperson Vacant

This position is currently vacant.
Add Officer

Club Marketing Communications Chairperson Griffith, James   7/1/2021 -6/30/2022

Member ID: 3210653
Member Address

119 EAST MAIN STREET
CAMBRIDGE,NY 12816
UNITED STATES

Officer Address
119 EAST MAIN STREET
CAMBRIDGE,NY 12816
UNITED STATES
Home 315-269-5370
Mobile 315-269-5370
Work 518-793-8818 Ext. 103
E-mail pdgjamesgriffith@gmail.com

End Officer Term

Club Director Vacant

This position is currently vacant.

Support
 





GAZEBO RESTORATION PROJECT 
by Cambridge Lions Club

The gazebo was a
prominent part of the Great 
Cambridge Fair from 1890-
1943.    The Great Cambridge 
Fair was the precursor to the 
Washington County Fair and 
widely attended for many 
years.

In 1974 as part of Cambridge’s 
bicentennial celebration, the gaze-
bo was moved from the old Fair-
grounds to Lions Park adjacent to 
Cambridge Central School. The 
Daughters of the American Revolu-
tion (DAR) started the project and 
were soon joined by the Masons 
and the Order of the Eastern Star.  

Thanks to community fundraising 
all arches and the posts supporting 

them were saved, as was the 
cupola.

Over the years, the gaze-
bo has been maintained by 
contributions from the Lions 
Club, the American Legion, 
the Boy Scouts and others. In 
1984 Lions Park was updated 
with picnic tables and bench-
es to allow more people to 
enjoy the nightly concerts at 
the gazebo.  The Cambridge 
Community Band, oldest in 
America, has performed at 
the gazebo since 1890.

GAZEBO RESTORATION PROJECTGAZEBO RESTORATION PROJECT



In 2012 the gazebo 
was moved to Me-
morial Park to make 
room for the CCS 
expansion project. 

Located in Memorial 
Park, adjacent to the 
Cambridge Public 
Library, the gazebo 
acts as a bandstand, a 
centerpiece to Christ-
mas in Cambridge 
celebration, and as a 
comfortable place to 
sit in the shade and 
enjoy the park.  

The gazebo is woven 
into our community, 
whether it’s serving as 
a cornerstone of our 
Memorial Day ceremo-
nies, as a learning room 
for our students or as a 
backdrop for the Lions 
Club annual Trees of 
Remembrance. 

Unfortunately it has 
fallen into disrepair and 
is in desperate need of 
new fl ooring and sup-
ports, along with historically accurate lattice work, 
railings and roofi ng.

Cambridge Lions Club
PO Box 292
Cambridge, NY 12816
facebook.com/cambridgelionsclub
Serving the citizens of Cambridge, Salem, Shushan, White Creek 
and Buskirk since 1934



Battenkill Hospitality Group 
119 East Main Street  
Cambridge, NY 12816 

Bill To 
Cambridge Lions Club  
PO Box 292 
Cambridge, NY 12816 

Date  Invoice No. 
11/1/2021  ESTIMATE 

Work 
Description  Quantity  Rate  Amount 

MATERIALS 

LABOR 

‐ New flooring  
‐ Framing Support Replacement 
‐ Historically Accurate:  

 Lattice Work
 Railings
 Replace Roof (Wood Shingles)

‐ All work related to repairs, 
engineered drawings, permits 
and approval fees.  

1

1

$15,000.00 

$5,000.00 

$15,000.00

$5,000.00

Subtotal                $20,000.00 
Total                      $20,000.00 




























